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Dear Janice,





RE:  PA16/06145 – Nansavallion, 29 Tredenham Road, St Mawes TR2 5AW





The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group has assessed this planning application against the Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan and note that the proposed alterations to the main dwelling are in conformity with the Plan.





However, the proposed garage extension to the cottage is not in conformity with The Plan as detailed in the table below.








Proposal


Characteristic�
Relevant Plan 


Policy/Text�
Reason for


Non-Conformity�
�
 Location





 


 �
LA1


HO9(iii)�
The existing dwelling and cottage, together with many other properties in the immediate area, are set well back from and below the road into St Mawes. The proposal for a large garage adjacent to the road is therefore not in keeping with other dwellings in the surrounding area.�
�
Design/Character 


 �
GP2(iii)


CV1(i)�
The design of the garage is not integrated with existing housing in terms of scale, particularly bulk and height.�
�
Design/Character 


�
HO9�
(ii) The design of the garage as an extension to the cottage is not subsidiary in size nor sympathetic to the character of the existing dwelling. 


(iv) The garage is not in keeping with its setting and does not respect the distinctive local character of the area in terms of bulk, scale and height.�
�
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The Group believe that the garage structure is too large in both extent and height to be in conformity with the Roseland Plan. A smaller structure would obviously be more acceptable. 





Should the garage proposal receive approval the Group suggest that due to the size of the structure a condition should be attached which ensures it is retained as ancillary to the main dwelling, with usage restricted to the stated purpose. 











Yours sincerely,


 


 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group








Please note:  This assessment constitutes the opinion of the Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group and is based solely on the documentation submitted by the applicant. It is not a planning determination under the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended). The final determination will be made by Cornwall Council as the Local Planning Authority.








 From NPPF Paragraph 198 – “Where a planning application conflicts with a neighbourhood plan that has been brought into force, planning permission should not normally be granted.”











